
 
 

Notice of Regular Meeting of the 
Montrose Recreation District (MRD) Board of Directors 

Thursday, May 25, 2023 at 11:30am  
Montrose Community Recreation Center 

16350 Woodgate Road  
Montrose CO 81401 

 
AGENDA 

I. Call to Order, Roll Call  

II. Open Forum: Call for Public Comment (limit of 3 minutes per person) 

III. Staff Recognition:   
a. Anniversaries:  None 
b. Awards:   

i. Core Staff of the Month 

ii. Part Time Staff of the Month 

IV. Oaths of Office for Elected Board Members 
Suzi King, Christina Files, Paul Wiesner 

V. Acknowledgment of Director Amy Warthen  

VI. Finance Report, January – April 2023 

VII. Executive Director Update    
 

VIII. Committee Updates and Assignments – note that new Board Committee assignments to be made in June 
a. Exec. Committee of Board (Board: Christina, Amy.  Staff: Mari, Jeremy) 
b. Administrative (Board: Allison, Barb. Staff: Mari, Jeremy, Lisa, Debby)   
c. Foundation (Board: Amy, Megan.  Staff: Mari, Cindy, Jeremy) 
d. Growth (Board: Christina, Ken.  Staff: Mari, Liz, Justin, Miguel, Jeremy)   
e. Finance (Board: Paul, Allison. Staff: Mari, Jeremy) 
f. MURA (Allison) 

                   

IX. Approval of BOD Meeting Minutes:  04.27.2023  

X. ADJOURN 
 
 
 
 

Next Regular BOD Meeting 
June 22, 2023 at 11:30am 

The Field House 
25 Colorado Ave. 

Montrose CO 81401 
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT, May 2023 

Finance 
It’s noted that 2023 sales tax receipts for the first three months were 5.5% higher than 2022, returning $32,387 in 
growth over last January-March. YTD receipts total $616,545. Expect an extensive Finance report that covers the first 
four (4) months of 2023 as part of the Board meeting.  
 
Human Resources 
 
Recruitments 
There is a current opening for a Recreation Leader – Field House. The other open recruitments from April have been 
hired, on-boarded, and oriented.  
 
Staff Orientation 
For the first time ever, the MRD has conducted group orientation sessions for FT/ PT staff this month. We started with 
the new Parks & Facilities Maintenance staff – two new FT and one new PT Maintenance Technicians (Dwayne, Tony, 
and Frank (Francisco)). It’s an excellent way to ensure positive team bonding, familiarity, common messaging, and more, 
as well as be more efficient with the orientation process. The first sessions were conducted May 15th, next session will 
be May 22nd for the Supervisors. The sessions cover the broader operations of the MRD as a whole, before focusing on 
Department-specific training/orientation. Topics include foundational elements, formation and Mission, Vision, Values, 
culture and communication, safety, customer service, facilities and parks, organizational structure, basic behavioral 
expectations, employee handbook and other important policies, and more. Plans are also being executed to bolster the 
part-time staff orientations, with an all summer staff session planned for early June before everyone starts the summer 
season.  
 
 
Vaccine and Vaccine Bus 
“Following up with you to say a heartfelt thank you for all of your support throughout the vaccine bus program. Your 
commitment to support a healthy community has made a huge difference. I wanted to share with you all the total 

number of vaccines given at your locations: 1725 

This is amazing and has saved many lives and much suffering for this community. Words cannot express the gratitude 
that the bus team and I feel! The vaccine bus program has officially ended and it was hard to say goodbye to such a 
great team of people. One of the biggest lessons learned from the program was that mobile vaccine outreach is really 
important and valuable. With that in mind, CDPHE will be launching a smaller vaccine mobile van outreach program with 
more vaccine resources than just Covid and Flu. This is very exciting and is expected to roll out later this summer. I am 
hoping that we can continue our partnership for community health for ALL. I will keep you all updated as we get more 
information about the new program. Until then, I am still here and will continue to work to support health equity in 
Western Colorado. If there is anything that I can help you with or if you need health resources, please let me know.” 

With gratitude, Kristin  
Kristin Pachl, RN 
she/her/hers Why are pronouns important? 
Community Engagement Regional Coordinator-West 
Health Equity Branch 
Division of Disease Control and Public Health Response 
 
 
 
 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.mypronouns.org_&d=DwMFaQ&c=sdnEM9SRGFuMt5z5w3AhsPNahmNicq64TgF1JwNR0cs&r=SJTVAyjo9QleFSQlm-MUYQJ7CGYAae8F8fejDOq2ETs&m=RRDVFcU_UK5_CIiIb099HfZvpRuIXhvE2Sjy4stqsLo&s=ynEyTlW02pGsGorP8wPqPu6u4v3GF546uep42XUnQYg&e=
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Special Projects – Open and still underway 
ADA Management Team  
Annual Report: Please review the 2022 Annual Report produced last month. Astro, Debby, Mari & Jeremy spent an 
extensive amount of time on this production. We’re quite pleased with the enhancements over last year, will continue 
to make refinements to capture the MRD high points and tell the MRD story! Please provide your constructive feedback 
so that we may continue to make improvements!  
 
Employee Retention Credits: We have signed the professional services agreement with Dalby, Wendland & Co., P.C. for 
the Employee Retention Credit Consulting. The ERC covers the period between March 13, 2020 and September 30, 2021. 
DWC has already determined our eligibility, and will help us to identify the ERC-eligible wages and other expenses paid / 
incurred during the claim period, to provide the Qualified Wage Amounts and supporting documentation to us, and 
prepare the draft IRS Forms as needed. They tell us that we can expect a pretty substantial Federal tax credit payment 
(we don’t truly know that impact yet). 
 
Elections: 

The election was exciting, with record turnout of MRD voters, and an exceptionally great coordinated effort of the hand-
selected election judges, who represented a younger cohort than usual, and who made quick and efficient results 
available. In 2020, it took until 10pm for the judges to quantify the votes; in 2023, preliminary results were posted by 
7:30pm and we were home by 7:45pm. Lindsay Wiley was the DEO, of course; since she was off on vacation in Europe, 
Mari served as the Deputy DEO and everything ran smoothly. Thanks to Debby for the extra assistance, who made sure 
the new website pages were updated, and all supplies put away, archived correctly, and ready for 2025. Thanks to the 
candidates for engaging in the profile publications, Q & As posted for voters, and the KVNF interviews! Mari met with 
Jim Dolan in the week following the election and had a great chat about some of our operations and taking in his 
suggestions.  

 

Holly Park receives CO Lottery 2023 Starburst Award 

Proceeds partners use Lottery funds to build great things 

We are pleased to recognize the 2023 Starburst Award Winners – eight unique and exceptional projects that used 
Lottery dollars to enrich communities across our great state. More than $4,042,283 in Lottery funds were represented in 
this year's winning projects, which include work on parks, campgrounds, open spaces, outdoor education, accessibility, 
and equity. 

Over the past 40 years, the Colorado Lottery has raised over $4 BILLION to support all the ways Coloradans play 
including parks and recreation, land conservation, wildlife and nature preservation, public school improvements, and so 
much more. Lottery proceeds are distributed statewide through grants via Great Outdoors Colorado (GOCO), 
the Conservation Trust Fund (CTF), Colorado Parks and Wildlife (CPW), which manages the Outdoor Equity Fund, 
and Building Excellent Schools Today (BEST). 

"The Lottery’s conservation efforts are only made possible through the incredible work of its partners that distribute Lottery 
revenue to meaningful projects throughout the state,” said Tom Seaver, director of the Colorado Lottery. “To see 
Lottery dollars at work around the state to protect, support, expand open space, animal habitats, and recreational 
opportunities is so gratifying. This year's Starburst winners showcase the types of projects that help our state be the best 
state in the country." 
  

https://www.goco.org/
https://cdola.colorado.gov/funding-programs/conservation-trust-fund-ctf
https://cpw.state.co.us/
https://cpw.state.co.us/aboutus/Pages/Outdoor-Equity-Fund.aspx
https://www.cde.state.co.us/capitalconstruction/best
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Congratulations to the 2023 Starburst Award Winners! Thank you for putting Lottery dollars to work for every 
Coloradan. 
  

1. City of Wheat Ridge – Prospect Park - $1,237,970 (GOCO and CTF) 
Nearly 45,000 residents and visitors enjoy Prospect Park annually. The park renovation will provide more 
opportunities for people of all ages, backgrounds, and abilities to be able to enjoy the park as the gateway to the 
regional Clear Creek Trail and Wheat Ridge greenbelt. In addition to creating new recreation opportunities at the 
park, the Lottery funds help replace the picnic pavilion, the tennis court with pickleball courts, and improve the 
roads and walkways around the park. 
  

2. City of Englewood – Pirates Cove Play Structure Refurbish - $207,478 (CTF) 
Located just south of Denver, this pirate-themed water park draws over 100,000 visitors every summer. The 
park’s popularity and annual attendance have grown along with the area since it was built in 2004. Needing an 
upgrade, exciting new features were added to the structure, including a new double slide, new paint, portal 
openings with pirates looking out, a ship's wheel, along with fish, a treasure chest, parrot, and cannons. 
  

3. Montrose Recreation District – Holly Park Renovation - $214,348 (GOCO) 
The City of Montrose used its Local Park and Outdoor Recreation (LPOR) grant to make several improvements to 
Holly Park, including adding a multi-purpose field, playground, enhanced handball courts, and colorfully painted 
courts to inspire creative play. Additional improvements included the removal of outdated and unusable elements. 
Grant funds were also used to expand the infield, dugout, and shade structures and provide additional parking, 
lighting, and irrigation. 
  

4. Crawford State Park – Clear Fork Campground Renovation - $1,537,487 (CPW and GOCO) 
Located near the Black Canyon of the Gunnison National Park, Crawford’s major draws are its reservoir and 
camping facilities. It is considered the rare location on the western slope where people can enjoy fishing, 
waterskiing, swimming, and even scuba diving. The renovations include replacing multiple campsites and now 
has 20 full hookups for recreational vehicles, as well as more space, new shade shelters and picnic tables, and 
improved ADA access. 
  

5. Town of Estes Park – Thumb Open Space - $350,000 (GOCO) 
In partnership with the Town of Estes Park and Estes Valley Land Trust (EVLT), GOCO funds were used to 
acquire the 65-acre Thumb Open Space on the south side of Prospect Mountain in Estes Park. Since the 1940s, 
the Thumb and Needle, two iconic rock features in Estes Park, have been a favorite rock climbing and hiking 
destination. In an effort to conserve the property and provide public access, future improvements will include 
enhancing the area’s existing facilities, signage, trail improvements, additional fencing, and increased patrolling of 
the area.  
  

6. Adaptive Adventures – Get Outdoors and Play Multisport Days - $45,000 (OEGP) 
Adaptive Adventures is a national nonprofit organization headquartered in Westminster that provides progressive 
outdoor sports opportunities to improve quality of life for children, adults, and veterans with physical disabilities 
and their families, regardless of their location, equipment needs, or economic status. This grant is able to provide 
adaptive cycling, climbing, kayaking, and paddle boarding to children, adults, and veterans with physical 
disabilities and their families, free of charge.  
  

7. The Cycle Effect – Girls Mountain Bike Program - $25,000 (OEGP) 
The Cycle Effect’s mission is to empower young women through mountain biking to create brighter futures and 
build stronger communities. Founded on the belief that all young women deserve equal access to the outdoors 
and mountain biking in general, the Girls Mountain Bike Program is designed to make mountain biking accessible, 
affordable, and inclusive, especially for young women of color. 
  

8. Environmental Learning for Kids – ELK Education Center - $425,000+ (GOCO) 
The ELK Education Center and Montbello Open Space Park Campaign is a unique partnership with 
Environmental Learning for Kids (ELK), The Trust for Public Land, and Denver Parks and Recreation (DPR). The 
project has created a 7,000-square-foot environmental and outdoor Education Center and 4.5-acre Open Space 
Park providing a home in the community to learn, play and create through improved access to nature, 
educational, and community programs in a safe place within the neighborhood. The new Education Center 
provides a space to house ELK’s programs and operations, as well as provide green space that is open and free 
to the public and activated by youth and adult programs.  
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Division Reports  

FACILITIES & PARKS - Miguel 

Has been leading the Energy and Environmental committee. The leader has been identifying ways to monitor and 
improve our energy performance by reducing energy use through natural gas, electricity, and water consumption. We 
have benchmarked the usage and performance of our current properties. We are able to track gas, electrical, and water 
usage, as well as waste and materials such as disposed trash and mixed recyclables through the portfolio manager. Since 
the CRC is 50,000 square feet or more, the state of Colorado “Energy Performance for Buildings” statute, requires by law 
owners of large commercial public buildings to report their whole building energy use annually to the Colorado Energy 
Office. We have also been applying small business energy savings tips that include an energy audit in 2024, and future 
purchasing of energy efficient equipment. We have also continued to coordinate the adopt-a-street program, and 
develop a plan for tree planting and replacement program.  Finally, we are prepping for optimal growing and operations 
season in the parks. Being short a few staff has definitely had its impacts, and we have been trying to keep up. Hiring has 
been completed in May that will bring the department back to full staffing levels.  

ADULT PROGRAMS - Matt 

This has been a hard month so far with weather for the adult softball program. We had to push the 
season back 2 weeks and then have had brutal weather for 15 of the 16 nights we have played. Rain, 
wind and temperatures in the 20’s and low 30’s. 
 
We have a few supervisors that we are training and 2 newer officials that we are rotating into the mix to 
get trained before the long summer season. Jarrod has been a huge help for me and for Cindy as she has 
had her medical and mom’s health issues. Thank you for pushing that position into the budget for that 
help. Without Jarrod we both would have been unable to run our programs effectively. 
 
We are looking forward to wrapping up volleyball in the next week and crowning some new league 
champions and only having one program to run. As well as getting the chance to start getting some time 
to work on program manuals and sponsorships for the summer programs. 
 
50+ - Cindy 
 
Premier World Discovery Tours 
I hosted a travel show at the Senior Center with a representative from Premiere World 
Discovery. This travel company caters specifically to older adults. We currently have 10 people 
registered for the 6 day Majestic Canadian Rockies Tour taking place in August and 4 people 
registered for Cape Cod and the Islands that is taking place in July. 

Blue Sage Center for the Arts – Next50 Grant 
The Blue Sage sent us nationally known comedian, Sam Adams, to perform at the Senior Center 
on April 20. He was very well received with 59 people attending. 

New Horizons Band of Montrose 
MRD is offering a class in music making for 50+ adults. This is an entry point for people with no 
prior music experience or for those adults once active in a school music program. We’ve run 2 
sessions of this class. The current band students performed outside of the Recreation Center on 
April 24 to promote the band. They performed at the Senior Center on Wednesday, April 26, for 
an audience of 41 people. 

Smartphone Help 
We have a volunteer, Marc Hitchcox, who is helping seniors better understand and use their 
smartphones. He is scheduling the smartphone help sessions on a monthly basis. 
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FITNESS & OUTDOOR – John  
John, Gene, and Miller attended CPW's Field Archery Instructor Training and became certified Field Archery Instructors, 
which will enable MRD to offer additional archery programs in the near future and continue to expand outdoor 
programming for the district. We also had our first outdoor equipment rental and rented 6 sleeping bags to a school 
group for them to attend a camping adventure in New Mexico.  
 
FACILITIES OPERATIONS – Justin  
Here are the highlights from the month of March from the facilities perspective. 

•  Happy to report that we are fully staffed on MODs, CSRs, Child Watch. This bodes well for the busier 
summer time 

•  We interviewed two very strong candidate for the FH leader position and although extending offers, 
both rejected them. This will be a key position for us to get filled.   

• We are running some new types of classes at the climbing wall including belay certification and 50+ 
and adult climbing classes.  

• We are receiving tons of inquiries about reservations for youth groups at the end of May and through 
the summer. Lots of summer camps, school groups from GJ, Delta, Hotchkiss, Norwood and 
Montrose.  

• There has been an increase in the number of youth in the fitness area which is great but not all of them 
are of age so we are making some adjustments to combat this before summer. To date there are 146 
youth (14 & 15 year olds) who are certified to be upstairs.  

• Pickleball continues to be a strong presence in the CRC accounting for 29% of all court time. Other user 
groups (youth & adult volleyball, fitness) have 14% reserved court time combined. 

• FT Staff has been busy reviewing last year's personal SMART goals and adding new ones for this year. A 
consistent theme is clear expectations and standard operating procedures for PT staff.  

• The number of new memberships continues to increase. We are just 64 members shy of our all-time 
high for the month of May. We do expect a dip next month because of our transition away from our 
old payments system, but that should mostly be mitigated by the recent agreement signed with 
MCSD who purchased 100 youth punch passes, 200 adult punch passes, 100 adult annual passes, 12 
Flex Rec punch passes, and 9 family memberships.   

AQUATICS - Liz 

We had 75 Swim Lesson Participants during April, in the last session before summer swim lessons begin. Seven 
(7) people signed up for the April Lifeguard Class, and three (3) current Lifeguards earned their 2- year 
recertification. Eleven (11) people became certified in FA/CPR/AED in our April class. These classes are held 
monthly. Aquatic staff served well over 10,500 patrons during the month of April. 877 of these were water  
fitness participants. This is an increase over February numbers. 
 
The focus of April's monthly staff in-service was regarding rule enforcement. This included understanding the 
"why" to the rules, how best to enforce them, and how to inform the public and enforce rules in a positive 
manner. Staff continue to receive weekly skill topic challenges as well that cover a wide range of topics such 
as: proper CPR techniques, proper rule enforcement, facility wide Emergency Action Plan procedures, and 
customer service. 
 
Liz, James and Jack all worked to refine their SMART goals for the upcoming year. 
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GRANTS & DATA METRICS - Astro 

APRIL METRICS 

Passes Held: 6727 up from 6613 in March  
Avg Weekly Revenue Day Pass: $5,432 up from $4893 April 2022 yet down from $8,435 in March 
       
Weekly visits: 30,248 up from 30,237 in March 
People per hour: 70.4 vs 88 last month. This is about the same percentage drop from last year March – April.   
 
Child watch annual pass: 70 up from 65 held in March.  
Child Watch Visits: 346 down from 419 in March.  
Child watch Passes: 60 down from 65 in March.  
Climber certifications: 196 up from 190 
CRC rental: $3,666 up from $2,722 in March.  
FH rental: $4,467 up from $3,353  
Scholarships: 75 up from 50; $2,902 given out up from $1,830 
 
Summary comment: All changes on trend from previous years; continued overall growth relative to previous years.  
 

OUTREACH - Wade 

Activity Guide: The activity guide was completed mid-March and there are a lot of new programs that we will be trying 
this summer. Thanks to the coordinators and team for getting information together and working through some fast 
turnaround times.  
Website: We went live April 6 with the new Website through Streamline and are continuing adjusting content. Most of 
my month was spent updating the new website with new program content and other guide information. We hope the 
public can more easily navigate the website and can find the information they are looking for. Streamline is easier to 
update for our staff, and the committee is working toward training materials so that many staff are trained to do the 
updates.  We will be working as a committee to make sure it looks uniform as information is updated.  
TeamUp/Kisi: We have worked through some kinks in the reservation side for uses of Flex Rec.  
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Key Findings From a Post-Pandemic Survey, Park and Recreation Directors’ Retrospective on the COVID-19 Pandemic: 
Results From a Post-Pandemic Survey published by NRPA, 2023.   

76%of park and recreation leaders indicate their profession was innovative in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

82% of park and recreation leaders report that their profession was resilient in the face of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

More than 3 in 4 park and recreation agencies have the same or greater capacity to address critical community 
needs and fulfill their mission compared to their capacity before the pandemic.  

80% of park and recreation agencies’ financial health currently matches or exceeds that before the pandemic.  

9 in 10 park and recreation leaders held one�on-one conversations with public officials to garner support for greater 

funding for and investment in their agencies.  

More than 2 in 5 park and recreation leaders indicate that their agencies established new partnerships as part of 

their COVID-19 pandemic response. 2023 NATIONAL RECREATION AND PARK ASSOCIATION 5 Ke 

 

END 



 
 

Notice of Regular Meeting of the 
Montrose Recreation District (MRD) Board of Directors 

Thursday, April 27 at 11:30am  
Montrose Community Recreation Center 

16350 Woodgate Road  
Montrose CO 81401 

 
MINUTES 

I. Call to Order, Roll Call.  Meeting called to order at 11:32am.  Present, Allison Howe, Paul Wiesner, 
Barb Sharrow, Ken Otto, Christina Files, Megan Maddy.  

II. Open Forum: Call for Public Comment (limit of 3 minutes per person) 
a. Patron Michael Carroll had a public comment.  He stated he thinks we should lower vending 

machine prices for children. Director Christina stated his comment was noted.   

III. Staff Recognition:   
a. Anniversaries:  Lisa Lopez 2 years, Amy Russell 4 years, James Tanner 1 year, Jessica Workman 

5 years. Anniversary certificates were presented to the Core staff present.  
b. Awards:   

i. Patron of the Quarter – Matt Boison and family 
ii. Volunteer of the Quarter – Lynn Bartling 

iii. PT Staff of the Quarter – Landon Farley 
iv. Core Staff of the Month – Miller Bowles 

IV. Proclamation to celebrate Arbor Day, April 28th and to support and collaborate with the City of 
Montrose 

a. Debby showed the presentation that will be given at Buckley Park on April 28 to elementary and 
middle school children.  She spoke about why trees are important to our planet and how we can 
protect trees.  

V. Committee Updates and Assignments  
a. Exec. Committee of Board (Board: Christina, Amy.  Staff: Mari, Jeremy) – Did not meet this 

month. 
b. Administrative (Board: Alli, Barb. Staff: Mari, Jeremy, Lisa, Debby)   - will be meeting May 18 
c. Foundation (Board: Amy, Megan.  Staff: Mari, Cindy, Jeremy) – Did not have a meeting this 

month. Director Megan stated that planning for the upcoming triathlon is coming along well.  
Permits have been received, food trucks have been reserved.  They are waiting on permission to 
use tunnels that go under the highway for safe travel.  The event is being marketed but Megan 
encouraged all board members and staff members to let their friends and neighbors know as they 
would like more participants.  The MRF has rolled out the new Family Fee Assistance Program 
for memberships to the CRC.  This program will provide great discounts to families who qualify.  
The MRD will be doing surveys before and after their memberships to see if this program is 
working.  

d. Growth (Board: Christina, Ken.  Staff: Mari, Liz, Justin, Miguel, Jeremy)  - Did not meet this 
month.   

e. Finance (Board: Paul, Alli. Staff: Mari, Jeremy) – Director Paul stated that the Finance Committee 
does want to meet with the Growth Committee to discuss long range planning.  A meeting will be 
scheduled. The Finance Committee stated there have not been any financial reports from the City 
for the past 4 months.  ED Mari stated that there are issues such as errors and omissions in reports. 



She stated that the MRD stays engaged with the City and is trying to get line items corrected.   The 
MRD’s final reconciliation for year-end 2022 was given to the City from the MRD yesterday.  We 
are expecting to get a January and February report by the end of next week.  Staff believe we are 
on track on our revenues and expenses.  The translation to our payroll system is not matching the 
City’s system, the MRD is needing to restructure to match to the City’s system.  Director Paul said 
that it is not acceptable to not have financial records for 4 months.  Director Paul stated that the 
Finance Committee needs to meet before the next Board meeting to discuss solving this issue.  
Director Allison stated that the process needs to be addressed.  ED Mari stated that lag time has 
been a continuous issue.  Director Barbara asked if it would be helpful for a Board member to talk 
with the City Management about this issue.  Director Paul asked about the computer programmer 
that was brought in to make the two systems work together.  Director Ally suggested that an email 
based report will be pushed out to the rest of the board as soon as possible.  ED Mari stated that 
this will be done.  Chair Christina asked that Directors Ally and Paul give their input on the finance 
documents once they are released.  ED Mari said that Sales Tax receipts have shown an increase 
of 4%.  Director Alli stated that an email was sent to Don Moreland, who does our year end audits 
thanking him for his service.  It is best practice to change auditors regularly, or at least to review 
the contracts. There will be an RFP that will go out for auditing services.   

f. MURA (Alli) – Did not meet this month.  Next meeting will be in June. The last meeting was in 
January.  

VI. Executive Director Update  -  
a. Finance report - It’s noted that 2023 sales tax receipts for the first two months were 3.8% higher 

than 2022. 
b. HR report – Staff will meet with local law enforcement in April to define methods to enhance 

background check results. We will also enhance the policy and procedures for ensuring that staff 
who remain continuously on payroll have new background checks processed routinely. Staff 
continues to build enhancements / formalizing new activities to on-boarding and separating 
employees. There are current openings for a Parks & Facilities Maintenance Technician and a 
Parks Supervisor, and Recreation Leader – Field House. Great news on recruitments that the 
caliber / qualifications of the candidates are rising.  

c. Special Projects - Employee Retention Credits: We are signing a professional services 
agreement with Dalby, Wendland & Co., P.C. for the Employee Retention Credit Consulting. 
The ERC covers the period between March 13, 2020 and September 30, 2021. DWC has already 
determined our eligibility, and will help us to identify the ERC-eligible wages and other 
expenses paid / incurred during the claim period, to provide the Qualified Wage Amounts and 
supporting documentation to us, and prepare the draft IRS Forms as needed.  

d. Elections: 
The Fire District had a candidate withdraw, enabling the Fire District to cancel its election 
(candidates are automatically elected and will be sworn in after May 2). This means that the 
MRD will hold a stand-alone election and will bear the full cost of that election, which we expect 
to be in excess of $7,000. An elections page has been added to the new Web site, complete with 
Board candidate bios and statements of purpose, vote fliers have been made and posted at all 
three facilities, and a candidate questionnaire is in process development.  

e. Discussion - Director Paul stated he is getting a lot of comments about pool temperatures.  ED Mari 
stated that January’s natural gas bill was $152,000.  To that end, the temperature of the pools was 
turned down by 1 degree.  Liz showed that the temp was taken 4 times a day.  Some patrons who have 
inflammation issues have commented.  The therapy pool was turned up during the cold spell this 
winter.    Director Megan has also stated that she has heard the leisure pool is cold.  Director Paul also 
heard a comment about oil on the pickleball courts.  Justin said there was an oil leak from the basketball 
hoop one morning but it was fixed immediately.  Director Paul asked if we need to rethink our budget 
next year for natural gas.  ED Mari stated the state legislature is expected to look at energy costs overall 
for the state.  Also, the MRD has locked in a monthly rate with our natural gas provider. Director  

 



Christina stated she is seeing a lot of Facebook posts on our innovative new programs.  The MRD 
has a fleet of bikes and camping gear that can be rented out.      

 
VII. Approval of BOD Meeting Minutes:  03.23.23 – Director Paul moved to approve the meeting minutes.  

Director Ken seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.     
  

VIII. ADJOURN - The meeting was adjourned at 12:48pm.  
 
 
 
 

Next BOD Meeting 
May 25, 2023 at 11:30am 

Montrose Community Recreation Center 
16350 Woodgate Road  
Montrose CO 81401 
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